MINUTES OF CINCO BAYOU COUNCIL MEETING

DATE:

May 12, 1958

7:30 P.M.

PRESENT:

Mayor Gordon Gibson
Councilman Elbert Davis
L. P. Disharoon
Billy Gibson

City Attorney: F. B. Estergren (Acting Clerk)

Motion by L. P. Disharoon and seconded by Elbert Davis that the City Attorney contact the State Road Department and request that they deed or dedicate to the Town of Cinco Bayou that strip of land between the new Cinco Bayou Bridge (Five Mile) and the property of Phil Johnston for use as a sea-way or launching ramp for the general public.

There was a discussion concerning the banning of For Sale signs on real esta te in the Town of Cinco Bayou with the exception that property owners be allowed to post their own 3×6 inch sign. No action was taken pending observation of the reaction of other municipalities.

Discussion concerning proposed water franchise with Fort Walton Beach, Florida. No action was taken until a further meeting can be had with the Fort Walton Beach water committee with reference to that portion of the proposed franchise requiring title to vest in the City of Fort Walton Beach and an ordinance forcing Cinco Bayou residents to hook up to the water system.

Discussion was had concerning meeting the first Monday in every month regularly unless otherwise notified.

Motion by Billy Gibson and seconded by Elbert Davis that the meeting be adjourned, all business having been accomplished.

Gordon

Attest

Acting City Clerk